
ALP BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
AGENDA

Date: May 26, 2021
Time: 1 :00-3:00 pm
Place: Zoom

1. ANNOUNCEMENTS

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETUVG

3. CO-CIIAIRPERSONS’ REPORT

4. TREASURER'S REPORT

5. ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

6. COMMITTEE REPORTS

a) Webmaster ”
b) ALP-Horn
c) Commtmication Committee
d) (:urriculum Committee
e) Event & Membership Support Committee

7. OLD BUSINESS

8. NEW BUSINESS
i

From the Seabury Cornmunications committee minutes:
Finance & Budget has increased our budget for this year by $1500 “to support our
effort, in conjunction with the Residents Council, to improve hybrid meetings.” This
project is in response to residents’ desire to continue Zoom meetings even after in-
person ones are allowed. Don Noel explained that Bob Ziegenhagen is working with
him to establish 4 or 5 places where hybrid meetings could be held. They haven’t
decided on the exact equipment they will purchase but feel this amount will cover it.
F&B has already approved the allocation and felt that the project fit best under the
Communications Committee.

9. ADJOURNMENT



MINUTES OF THE MEFriNG OF THE BOARD OF DIRECrORS
ADULT LEARNING PROGRAM. INC.

April 28, 2022
The meeting was called to order by Jack Gregory at 1:00 PM.
Members met in the Seabury Boardroom.

PRESENT: Jenny Gaines, Errol Matzke, Sandy SIipp, Elizabeth Burke, Beth Hoditz, Ann
Winship, Tom Gworek, Mandy Gworek, Bob Ellis, Agnes Pier, Jack Gregory, Kimball Hunt

Seabury will allow at least 70 people for the annual meeting and luncheon. There will be no
beverage table for ALP classes until Richard Woodring's program on May 19.

The March Minutes were accepted.

Richard Woodring will present a hybrid class on Ukraine on May 19 at 7 PM in the Seabury
Chapel to the Seabury residents and the ALP members. Agnes will work with Richard on the
logistics of the hybrid class. There will be a panel of refugees and a Great CZ)urses DVD.
Rus Kuzmenko, Seabury CFO, who has family in Ukraine will be a member of the
panel. Tina will do a flyer. We will ask for people to RSVP.

The hybrid programs are workiD.g well. ALP owns all the equipment we need. Three people
are trained to put on the classes. We do not have to rely on Seabury. We do not need a
dedicated podium. We voted unanimously to spend $1150.00 for the equipment we need so
those on Zoom and those in-person can hear each other with no feedback.

Jack will write up procedures for the use of all our equipment. Ttre equipment will be stored
in the Seabury ALP office under lock and key. The Communications person, yet to be
named, will be trained in the use of the equipment. All the equipment is portable.

We need to say at each class that we need volunteers. This is part of how we grow
ALP. The presenters have improved greatly in their Zoom presentations. Kim is an excellent
master of ceremonies at the Zoom only meetings, Ttrere is a sense of community in our
meetings as we talk with each other beforehand and ask questions and make comments
after the presentations.

By May 9 the committee reports for the year need to be in to Agnes because they will be
mailed by snail mail by May 20.

Errol reported that the records project is nearly complete. It includes minutes of board
meetings, annual reports and more. There are more than 60 pages. The last 4 years has
the poorest records. Some minutes of Board meetings are needed. Agnes will look into
that

We plan to have the course list connected to the credit card membership on the ALP
website.



We have 223 members. 112 are Seabury members, 25 are SAH members, 88 are from the
greater community. 158 are women and 65 are men. We need 20 new members from
Seabury each year since the life span of Seabury members in ALP is 6 years.

We accepted the Treasurer's report.

In order to have a successful hybrid program the presenters need to accept the rule that
they cannot use their own computers. The presenter on India insisted on using her own
computer which caused problems in the presentation of the class material. The Seabury
microphones often do not work.

Bob reported that printing the ALPHorn in color would be twice as expensive. The cost of
black and white is going up as well. Perhaps in the future the ALPHorn can be in color at
least online.

The Curriculum Committee has its needed 26 courses set for the Fall semester. They are
gathering possible courses for the spring.

Sandy said people who do not live at Seabury need reminders on how to check in when
attending a class in person. Jenny does include those instructions in each email announcing
an upcoming course. Thank yop, Ann, for welcoming people and pointing them to the
chapel. People will receive the a ALPHorn in plenty of time to register for the June 7
luncheon by May 30.

The meeting adjourned at 2:50 PM.

Respectively submitted,

Beth Horlitz
Secretary



aLL

gil
>

HI

1!!
Fa

g

les

tX
rDU
Q)

a
U-

6
DO
IO3
on
fr)al0al
Lu
(a
a)

>

a
C)a)
iT
la
C
10

J£00
+13a
al
r\Ia
r\1

(a
a)

>

8
U)
U-

C
10

U
a)a

; ii::
a
=i ::

E

g

Rigg gUl ul +n +/11 N
{}jVF a

g3;g g
!!Eggrid' V} +/HnIV}V}

gEgig !T+q+\tr>vtl da}v} a

6666V} #} V} ultf}

1FF JK} ;i E :

0000){nV} a) V)
V}

RIgg RE: 8CUt–4 eq tn a{a v} v}

QQ Qq\ n
a vr a

Rg 9 S
tOO Vb Vb

10bb
OX

ifi
Ulal
aa
riV}

oo-r\i
+/b+/>

tO DO aNa) VFrIIf)at U
r+tryV}

OOOP1vIV} VFrIN V}trE
bjNV)

RFa SiSI be
& d v} t/} a

QC> OcnV} V} +r} FI
V}

alaa
a)
EaU
C

8 RH: 8
StaiRS+t/> A

VF

R R & R 8 R 8 18 R R
SiR Ub 3 SFX a 8 Ba = a 8

Vb

+ d A- tr} tf}v} a a
Vb

6666 666
{/} tB v} }e v} +/} {4

w A
Vb

88 aR fifA fAm Nw A
Vb

0000 q DOv>v}t7bIt> dla)Bam rrlqrd njV}V} tn

OOO aV} tn VbOO
pI

vi

igRaBbV}

0000V} V} +j} rn
10

ifi
DO NOtr} abOOKv}rr)

rT
V}

DODD
OF xi} {/} aD

Ln
FiV)

SiR fA 8

a flag:
a)V}

3
Ei
(aa
nOIi&

w E g E g
t-
it
X
tI,j

DOO DOO
8 bra 8 g FiR
rtV> q+ V} {r> qF+/} U U

Pa 8 888tO - aj) o3 Na +1
a u VFa} {T:U U

gag

giBB 8 :iN n +r}VF #}

000t/} {/} {/}

000PI {/) ind nVb a

I:A ]:)} a g 8 gU V}

DON OOOVF VFrI {/} t/} if)a 8

fibRE fRbV)

fIfA fi
V}

SifA 8 Si fIfA

000V} {nV}

ii
IL

LUV)

al

g £
=-Ii'I a)

gB : B oj I
ba CC

g g gaaa

on00
COLDin tO

DO
BR
rriri{nV}

8in
10

OrI
gia

rlnl
q+ tOV}V}

00Env}V}

E

g
dEa
S
al3L/)

a)

a

g=

t Ig
gE
bCS
i;iS
g g !i

U)

8:
tri
a
aDb
+

0;
ny
VF

ID
LnpI
nifr)tn

3Bg

}gg

b h g
V}g g
Fb
U 1

g§i

-B

a)ae
4)
>a)
ac

32

HaHn

Kbe
T

a)
ate
a)
al
trI



To: ALP Members of the Board of Directors

From: Jenny Gaines

Date: May 26, 2022

The Spring 2022 term is coming to end with just a few programs left to be presented. The joint

effort by ALP and Seabury for our special program put on by Richard Woodring, Honoring
Ukraine was a great success with about 100 attendees, half in the Chapel and the other half via

Zoom. Hybrid programs are getting better with each session. The technology has been successful

implemented and used for various programs this term. We are developing procedures and list of

all equipment that ALP owns and is in control of for all future programs. The Alp Horn was

picked-up, labeled and mailed on-time to the ALL members. As well as The Annual Packet was

compiled and distributed to all 238 active members.

Safe and Healthy,

Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Gaines
ALP Administrator

;i



Webmaster Report May 26, 2022

The month of May has been fairly quiet, not requiring much updating. The website was

updated with information regarding the Annual Meeting on June 7th. The Summer Edition of
the ALP Horn has been uploaded.

In the last 30 days, the website has had 379 visitors, 269 of which are first time visitors. In May,
so far, there have been 305 visitors and in April, there were 328.

The pages visited, in order of popularity were:
Classes/spring2022-single session
Registration
About us/contact us
Calendars

Classes/spring2022-seminar
About us/Who we Are

jh

Donna Cote


